Sailboat Lake Annual Association Meeting
September 8, 2013

Meeting called to order by Mike Jones @ 4:08PM.

Board members present: Mike Jones, Bob Sudduth, Mick Buscher, Bruce Wiles and Ray Herek.

Not enough members present for a quorum.

Treasurer’s Report

Bob Suddeth began with the Treasurer’s report and current balance of account. Talked about money recuperated by Jimmy of $650 on well project. Detailed all other expenses including electricity, new well, mowing, fish stocking, work on overflow tube, beaver removal, insurance, etc. Thanks to Cal Schwede for new Sailboat Lake sign.

Bob also thanked his wife Carol for creating the treasurer.

Mike Jones talked about the replacement of old well. Saved thousands of dollars due the type of well we decided on. Talked about erosion near boat launch site due to where the old well drops the water.

Five year plan has yet to be drawn up to include walking trail. Mike indicated he has not had the time to address all issues including hiking trail due to not being in town very much. Asked for volunteers to help.

Dave Smith indicated people would be glad to help but doesn’t know when projects are planned.

Jimmy Abrams suggested a hiking trail committee for those who want it.

Bob talked about lake level, debates, etc. Kudos to Jimmy for maintaining current lake level. After careful observation by many, it was discovered the drainage tube is disfigured so that water has to run up hill to be able to drain out. Middle of drainage tube has sagged. Jimmy indicated there is about an inch per day loss of water due to evaporation.

Bob talked about improvements to boat ramp. Some Hawthorne tree removal.

Discussed recommendations by Lake Management Company that shocked the lake. Reported new fish stocking including Large Mouth Bass & Walleye. Suggested emails to Lake Committee reporting size and type of fish caught in order to monitor fish.

Also talked about improvements needed to some of the drainage ways and silt ponds. Also said we all have to contribute to the erosion problems in various places and lots on the lake. Referred to Lake Rule #14 indicating homeowners are responsible for their own shoreline. Suggested consulting the BOD’s for any improvement methods and suggestions.

Unknown homeowner indicated part of the erosion problem is from the speed of some of the boaters. Referred to Lake Rule #3. Reminded all to be mindful of speed of boats. It was indicated by someone that if the boat is moving it’s going to make a wake. Mike indicated that when he gets calls from people complaining about boat speed he contacts that person and asks them to slow down. Ray Herek indicated even if we were to have fines for speeding (making a wake) that there would be no way to enforce it or collect fines. Nate Keith indicated it has more to do with raising and lowering the boat motor.

Bob reiterated that everyone needs to be mindful of others when enjoying the lake especially for safety reasons. Jan Stonebreaker indicated it was a state law to have life jackets for each person on the lake.

Ray Herek indicated (to all) that if anyone had suggestions or ideas throughout the year not to wait until the annual meeting to notify the BOD’s.

Grounds

Mick Buscher reported on the grounds and indicated we did not do any planting due to the drought last year and this year. Lost two trees due to lack of watering. Treated for insects. Has not made any plans to plant yet. Hard to keep watered. Indicated early discussions by BOD to irrigate the area. Had some volunteers to help with watering but deep watering was difficult due to amount of mulch we had. Remulched. Thanked volunteers for watering.

Walking trail. Discussed in spring but did not move forward due not knowing the full extent of well costs vs. budget/bank balance. Decided to put it on hold. Time just got away from us. Pete Miller asked about trail on other properties. Bob addressed and indicated the trail would not extend across individual properties. Bob indicated some early proposals on getting a trail started. Someone suggested making a loop on the north side of the spillway. It would be our liability. Said he contacted someone who gave him a bid for the walking trail. Was supposed to get him another copy for the meeting but didn’t get it.

Steve Kessler indicated some concern over the trail crossing private property. Bob indicated it would not. It’s in the future.

Ernie Quintana recommended to the board, hiring an architect or engineer to do a study and a professional design of the walking trail in order to have something everyone will be happy with to avoid any bumps in the road in the long run.

George Tesar spoke and warned of non-residents using the trail. Bob indicated it would probably happen, people are using it now.

Someone indicated we would need to look into all legalities.

Bob indicated someone asked him about a boat dock near the clubhouse. The person indicated he heard WE were going to do it. Bob said “That won’t happen”. There has been no indication as of yet to install a dock. Indicated insurance going up. Mike indicated it would be an attractive nuisance. Can be looked at. 

Lou Wiggins had concern about all the poison ivy/oak on the island. Asked about a controlled burning. Maybe a 4H project or obtaining a goat? Kathy Randleman indicated if you burn poison ivy she’ll get poison ivy. Asked that we don’t burn it.

Jan indicated he thought all sport fishing was catch and release. Bob doubted everyone was following that rule. Bob also indicated problems with people continuing to use live bait when fishing. Hard to police.

Al Johnson indicated problems with a lily pad and parking his pontoon boat.

Dave Smith asked if we’ve already dismissed a controlled burn. Mike said he would not be in favor of a controlled burn due to safety reasons. Ray Herek asked why we would want to clear it off in the first place. Bruce indicated because of all the dry wood from the beaver damage. Jean Kessler indicated burning poison ivy/oak would cause reactions by many.
Someone asked if that island was a wetlands area. Response was that it was protected but can be looked into.

Architectural Control Committee:

Steve Kessler reported on the Arch Control Committee. Thanked everyone who sent their requests in and encouraged anyone not familiar with the process to visit the website to find all the forms needed. Went over the process.

Mike thanked Steve for all he has done.

Other issues

Gina asked if someone could go door to door with ballots to get the bylaws changed to a 60% vote. Bob indicated it would have to be done in the presence of a Notary Public.

Question from someone asking why we want to change the bylaws to reduce the number of votes. Answer from several was to get things done. Jimmy asked what number we are shooting for and how many we had. Answer was not enough. Kessler asked what we wanted to change and that he was happy with what we had. Kessler asked all to visit the website to see if there is ANYTHING they would want to change.

Ernie Quintana said the BOD’s should be able to act on behalf of all those present at the meetings. Debate ensued by many regarding bylaws/rules. Someone indicated the bylaws could not be changed if we want to maintain non-profit org. status. Need to investigate.

Mick Buscher:

Indicated there was only three on the grounds committee (Cal Schwede, Sue Buscher, and Mick). Need more help. Indicated he has seen no report from the lake committee. Need more organization. Need more people to sign up and do things.

Other discussion:

Member showed concern of not being physically able to help with projects but said she would donate money for flowers. Mick reiterated the need for volunteers in order to make the lake more enjoyable. Sandy Boro asked about hooking up watering to the homes that backup to the common ground. Mick indicated he asked Rene about a well and was told it would cost about $6000. Bob indicated Al Johnson volunteered his water. Dave Smith indicated he watered from Al’s water every other day last year and said if they need more water to say so.

Sandy also asked about all the dandelions and wished something can be done about it. We’ve sprayed at least once or twice a year and Mick indicated if someone sees it should be sprayed again to let us know.

Bob talked about the beaver infestation and Bruce indicated we took 11 beaver out this year and there’s 2 still in there. Going to keep trying to control the beaver.

Bob also said thanked Jack and Dave for cleaning the shoreline along the inside of the island.

Someone indicated they contacted a rescue organization trying to get someone to rescue the Cormorant, but no response yet. Ray said he tried to contact the same org. but did not get a return phone call either.

George Tesar spoke about an individual who bought the property east of Treasure Island and is asking for permit to develop property into storage facilities. We should see signs indicating we would be hearing about it sometime soon. Detailed the location for those unsure of where he was talking about. Also talked about a dog walking park possible.

Mike announced the opening of two board seats (Bob and Mick). Asked if anyone would like to be on the board. Steve Morse volunteered to replace one. Ray asked if anyone from the townhomes would like to step up. There was talk about someone in the townhomes but currently having health problems. George Tesar stepped up to fill the only other open seat.

Mike also talked about dues. They will remain at $1.00/day or $365/year.

Bob thanked everyone for voting for him. Indicated his pleasure of serving on the board.

Someone asked when dues are due. Indicated they are 30 days from receipt of the letter.

Motion to adjourn made by Mike, seconded by Bruce, all were in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 5:16PM
